
Pamela Sherwood 
Senior Regulatory and Compliance Counsel 

1120 South Tryon Street 
Suite 700 

Charlotte, NC 28203 
brightspeed.com 

January 10, 2023 

VIA E-FILE 

Chairman, Tennessee Public Utility Commission 
c/o Tory Lawless, Dockets and Records Manager 
Tennessee Public Utility Commission 
502 Deaderick Street, 4th Floor 
Nashville, TN 37243 

Re: Notification of Name Change 

Dear Ms. Lawless: 

This letter is submitted as notice to the Tennessee Public Utility Commission 
(“Commission”) of a certain name change filed with the Tennessee Division of Business Services, 
Department of State.  A copy of the registration ia appended hereto at Attachment A.   

The Company below respectfully requests that the Commission update its records to reflect 
this name change. The existing and new name for the entity are set forth below:  

Current Name New Name 
United Telephone Southeast LLC d/b/a 
CenturyLink 

Brightspeed of Appalachia, LLC 

The foregoing entity has opted to operate pursuant to market regulation in accordance with 
Tenn. Code Ann. Section 65-5-109, as enacted May 21, 2009 and as thereafter amended. 
Accordingly, this is a courtesy notice of the name change.   

Appropriate changes to update any relevant tariffs will be undertaken shortly to reflect 
this name change. In addition, the changed business name will be recorded in any surety bond or 
letter of credit obtained pursuant to Tenn. Code Ann. 65-4-125.   

There will be no change in the retail or wholesale rates or other terms and conditions for 
services provided by the entities above. Customers have received notices of the transaction giving 
rise to these name changes and will be apprised of these name changes via bill insert and other 
means.      

Electronically Filed in TPUC Docket 
Room on January 10, 2023 at 9:37 a.m. 

23-00005



 
 

It is our understanding that prior approval from the Commission is not required for name 
changes as addressed above.  In the event the Commission concludes that approval is required, we 
ask that this letter be treated as a request for such approval.   

 
If you have any questions, please do not hesitate to contact me at 704-314-2249 or Brent 

Beal at 704-314-2365.  Thank you.   
 
         

 Sincerely, 

 
Pamela H. Sherwood 
Senior Regulatory and Compliance Counsel 

 
Enc: Sec of State Evidence 










